	
	NORTH BADDESLEY PARISH COUNCIL       
	   76                         
	
	   110
	
	
	

	
	Minutes of the Meeting of North Baddesley Parish Council held on 

Monday  11th  January 2016 at 7.00pm in the Pavilion, Sandy Lane, 

North Baddesley.

Present:  Cllr D Knight (Chair), Cllrs E Cosier, Mrs P Darnton, J Madden,
               P Thompson and A Warnes

Absent:  Cllrs Hill and Mrs Tupper
In Attendance:  J Harrington, Parish Clerk (Minutes)

Members of the Public:  0      


	
	
	
	
	

	15-16/0288
15-16/0289
15-16/0290
15-16/0291

15-16/0292


	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received and approved from Cllrs Hill and Mrs Tupper who were absent 
due to a family relative requiring transport to hospital and illness respectively.

DECLARATION OF INTERESTS/DISPENSATIONS

There were no declarations of interest.

POLICE REPORT
There were no Police present.

OPEN PERIOD

There were no members of the public present.
MINUTES

It was unanimously resolved that the Minutes be accepted as an accurate record and

were duly signed by the Chairman.  
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	15-16/0293
15-16/0294

15-16/0295

15-16/0296

15-16/0297

	MATTERS ARISING

MOUNTBATTEN PARK (Minute 15-16/0257)

Cllrs Knight and Warnes had recently met with a welder on site to discuss the work needed 
to repair the barbecue and were of the opinion that the bottom of the barbecue was completely 
rusted out and therefore not worth repairing.  Cllr Madden disagreed and said that the 
groundsman agreed that some concrete legs could be inserted.  The welder had agreed

to provide a quotation for the construction of a new barbecue and to repair the old one and 
Cllrs Knight and Warnes agreed to look at the costs and find the cheapest option.  Cllr Warnes 
also suggested it should be moved into a better position.  A decision to be made once prices 
are known.  RESOLVED:  that Cllrs Knight and Warnes would get quotes by the next

meeting.
It was also agreed that the Clerk should consult the by-laws regarding barbecues. 
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would consult the by-laws.

PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE (Minute 15-16/0258)
The Clerk would be attending the social media training the following day.
RESOLVED:  the Clerk to report back on the training.
TREEWORKS (Minute 15-16/0259)
The Clerk had again reported to HCC the need for the trees along Willis Avenue to be 

pruned.  Aster Communities had disputed ownership of the  land bordering Brownhill Road

and Rownhams Road.  Cllr Knight undertook to look at the planning application for

the recently proposed building work in that area. 

 RESOLVED:  Cllr Knight to consult the recent planning application submitted by 
Aster 

CYCLEPATH AT SANDY LANE JUNCTION WITH CASTLE LANE
(Minute 15-16/0261)
Ray Alborough at TVBC had confirmed that he was awaiting a response from HCC.

Cllr Knight reported that the area was flooded.
RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would request HCC to clear the drains in that area.

HIGHWAYS SIGNS (Minute 15-16/0262)
The signs were still awaited.

RESOLVED:  Cllr Darnton to chase HCC’s Countryside and Rights of Way Department

regarding the signs.
	Action:  Parish Clerk
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	15-16/0298
15-16/0299
15-16/0300
15-16/0301

15-16/0302

15-16/0303

	PAVILION PLANS (Minute 15-16/0264)
Cllr Knight was continuing to liaise with TVBC regarding the pavilion plans.
LEASE FOR SCOUT HUT (Minute 15-16/0265)
The Clerk had spoken to the secretary of the Scouts and confirmed that the Parish Council

was happy to renew the lease on the Scout Hut for a further 25 years.  The Clerk had

also confirmed that the old lease indicated that the Scouts were responsible for the

payment of both their own and the Parish Council’s legal costs. Hedleys Solicitors had

been consulted regarding undertaking the work for the Parish Council. 

RESOLVED: that the Clerk would continue to liaise with the Scouts and Hedleys. 

PENSIONS – AUTO ENROLMENT (Minute 15-16/0266)
No further progress had been made.

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk would continue to progress the matter and keep 

members updated. 

NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN/COMMUNITY RIGHT TO BID (Minute 15-16/0267)
There were lengthy discussions around the issues involved in setting up a committee

made up mainly of volunteers from the village.  The Clerk confirmed that there was

no funding available from TVBC to pay for someone to gather and collate the

large amount of information necessary.

RESOLVED:  that Cllr Madden would liaise with Marianne Piggin regarding the

details and that the Clerk would re-submit the advert for volunteers to the Beadle and
check with HALC the legality of funding someone to gather and collate information

for the community.

ALLOTMENTS (Minute 15-16/0270)

The location of the shed was discussed.

RESOLVED:  that Cllrs Thompson and Warnes would check that the shed was in the right

location and that the Clerk would email to them the plot number.

TENNIS COURTS (Minute 15-16/0274)
Rosemary Williams had agreed to send in a monthly report for the summer months

and one for the autumn and winter terms.  Cllr Knight was still investigating Teddy Tennis
RESOLVED:  that Cllr Knight would supply Cllr Madden with contact details for

Teddy Tennis.
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	15-16/0304
15-16/0305
15-16/0306
15-16/0307

15-16/0308

15-16/0309
	HOE LANE DEVELOPMENT (Minute 15-16/0280)
Cllr Madden had emailed Caroline Nokes regarding the issues raised with Paul Jackson 
at the last meeting and had also requested the landowner details to try to persuade the landowner 
to pull out.  NOBAD had suggested a demonstration and Cllr Madden confirmed that she

would continue to fight the application. 

BADDESLEY CLOSE (Minute 15-16/0281)
Cllr Knight confirmed that all except one of the private houses was now occupied so

there were lots of contraventions to planning conditions by the developers.

LIBRARY 
Cllr Madden reported that the Christmas raffle went well and made approximately £100.

There would be a craft session at half term and another stall at the shops the following weekend.

The stalls would be held every month and usually made about £80.

The boiler and one of the radiators had been fixed free of charge by a local person.  The 
Committee were now trying to put a grant application together to get the whole system 
overhauled.

Cllr Cosier gave his apologies and left the meeting.

 CORRESPONDENCE

RAILWAY SLEEPERS IN CAR PARK

The groundsman had reported that the railway sleepers bordering the car park were

slippery when wet and therefore dangerous.  It was agreed signs would be erected

alerting members of the public.

RESOLVED:  the Clerk to order signs for the groundsman to erect.
HALC

The Clerk informed members that HALC would be issuing passwords shortly for

them to gain access to the restricted pages of their website.
EXTERNAL AUDIT
Councils were being given the option to opt out of the new audit arrangements being

set up by NALC, SLCC and the Association of Drainage Authorities on behalf of the 

Department for Communities and Local Government.  A new company – Smaller 

Authorities Audit Appointments Ltd – had been set up to take over the appointment

of external auditors.  The Parish Council decided not to opt out. 
	BLOC
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	15-16/0310

15-16/0311
	CILCA

The Clerk had gained the Certificate in Local Council Administration and was now fully 
qualified.  Minor modifications would now be made to the details of certain aspects of  
administration and finance to bring them exactly in line with Government recommendations.  
Reviews of the Council’s Standing Orders, Financial Regulations, Complaints Procedure and

FOI Publication Scheme would all take place at the Parish Council’s AGM to be held in May.

In order to prepare for this the Clerk proposed that electronic copies of the above be sent to all

Councillors for them to read through and note any proposed amendments well in advance of 

the meeting in May.   ACTION:  Parish Clerk
PRECEPT
Cllr Knight distributed sheets showing the figures agreed at the recently held Finance and 
General Purposes Committee.  Cllr Knight proposed that the precept figure for 2016/17 
requested from TVBC should be £97,000.  All agreed except Cllr Mrs Darnton who abstained.
RESOLVED:  the Clerk to request £97,000 as the precept figure for 2016/17 from TVBC.
Cllrs Madden, Thompson and Warnes gave their apologies and left the meeting.  
The meeting was then closed as it ceased to be quorate.


	
	
	
	
	

	15-16/0312
	APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – Contractor costs  
	  2340.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	J Harrington – Clerk salary 
	  1916.30
	
	
	
	
	

	
	D Baker – Cleaner salary
	    242.73
	
	
	
	
	

	
	HM Revenue and Customs – Tax/NI
	    722.69 
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Benica Solutions Ltd – maintenance of St John’s churchyard
	    128.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	JPS Fire and Security – service fire alarm
	      54.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Inprint – Beadle Printer
	  1170.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	4Youth – youth services instalment 1
	10192.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	                                                                                                      TOTAL
	£16765.72
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	The above accounts could not be approved and were therefore held over to the next meeting.
Planning had been brought forward on the agenda to be discussed at 8.30pm as several members had to leave early.
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	15-16/0313
	APPEALS

	
	
	
	
	

	
	15/00800/OUTS

	Land at Roundabout Copse
Botley Road

North Baddesley


	Outline application for the erection of up 

to 33 dwellings with means of access, open

 space, landscaping and associated car
parking

REFUSED

	
	
	
	

	
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS


	
	
	
	
	

	
	15/03106/FULLS
	April Cottage

43 Rownhams Lane

North Baddesley

	Single storey rear kitchen extension and 

associated alterations  Support
	
	
	
	

	
	15/03096/FULLS
	Lavender Cottage
Nutburn Road

North Baddesley
	Two storey side extension
No comment
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	15-16/0314
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting would be held on Monday 8th February 2016


	
	
	
	
	

	
	The meeting closed at  9.40pm
	
	
	
	
	


